World's End Lane, London N21 1PP • Telephone 0208 360 1001 office@grangeparkprimary.org • www.grangeparkprimary.org Headteacher: Tijen Hassan



## Dear Parents and Carers,

Year 3 have planned an exciting visit to Celtic Harmony Camp in Hertford as part of our topic about the Stone Age. The purpose of the visit will be to experience what life was like during the Stone Age period through shelter building, exploring artefacts and reenacting hunting. This will involve a range of creative hands-on activities that are designed to engage the imagination as well as improve their knowledge of this fascinating historical period.

All classes will be visiting Celtic Harmony on Thursday 20th November 2025

We will be travelling by coach. The children will be leaving school promptly at 9:00 am and will return before the end of the school day at 3:25 pm.

The cost of this trip is £40 which will cover entrance to Celtic Harmony and the activities planned as well as the coach travel. In the unlikely event that the costs cannot be covered by contributions, the trip will be cancelled.

Your child is entitled to Universal Free School Meals so The Pantry can provide a packed lunch which will need to be ordered on The Pantry website. Please follow these instructions:

- 1. Log into your Pantry account.
- 2. On the dashboard click on view, under the name of the trip and the required meal.
- 3. Under upcoming events, click on details to select the required meal.
- 4. Once you have selected the required meal click on the green book button.
- 5. You then need to click on the tick box to give consent, then click the green confirm order button.
- 6. The packed lunch is now booked; you can view, amend or cancel the order by clicking on the details button.
- 7. Please remember to cancel your main hot meal if you have booked one.
- 8. Please ensure that your child brings a bottle of water with them for the trip.
- 9. ALL lunches to be ordered via The Pantry by 4pm on Thursday 13 November 2024 as the ordering system will be closed after this date

Please do not order a school packed lunch if you are going to send your own packed lunch.

Your child should wear a school uniform and ensure they have a warm coat and gloves as all the activities are based outdoors or in huts. They will also need a school bag to carry their lunch and water bottles in. If your child would like to bring a spare pair/change of footwear (including socks) then they will need to bring these in a labelled bag on the day. Pupils will not be required to bring their chromebooks or reading diaries into school on the day.

If you are available and would like to accompany us on the trip, please express your interest on this <u>google</u> <u>form</u> by <u>3.00pm on Friday 7 November</u> and your class teacher will confirm parent volunteers once all responses have been submitted. <u>Payment contributions can be made in two parts.</u> The first of which will be due by <u>Friday 31 October</u> and the final contribution by <u>Friday 14 November</u>.

Payments to be paid Via Arbor > Trips > Yr 3 Celtic Harmony.

All children on our asthma register must make sure they have an up to date pump with them on the day. Children without their pumps will not be permitted to go.

World's End Lane, London N21 1PP • Telephone 0208 360 1001 office@grangeparkprimary.org • www.grangeparkprimary.org Headteacher: Tijen Hassan



Please contact your child's class teacher if you wish to discuss this class visit.

Many thanks for your continued support.

Yours sincerely

The Year 3 Team